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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 13th October 2015 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs S Mash, N Thom, P Venning, G Parkin, Community Warden Jo Voss, 11 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
3205.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr D Green, reason accepted and Borough Councillor M 
Burgess.
3206.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None 


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
3207.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th September 2015: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
3208.   Matters Arising: see Clerk's Report
3209.   Planning Application: (previously circulated to Cllrs)


15/00579/AS Land rear of 12 to 16 Jubilee Field – Erection of 4 no. dwellings for local needs. Clerk read out a letter from the Applicants which explained the reasons for the amended plans. Cllrs had listened to comments made during the Public Session and after a full discussion agreed to fully support houses being built for local needs in this area but to ask that there be a rethink as to the actual position of the proposed houses.

15/01198/AS The Beeches, Blackwall Road – Re-cladding and extending existing American Barn plus installation of access tracks and turn-out area. Agreed to fully support this application on the condition that there be no flood lights. 
3210.
To discuss and agree how to take forward the Wittersham Community Led Plan: This meeting Village Communications.  The Chairman started the discussion by thanking all those who had been listed on the back of the Plan and who had given up their time to produce it.  For the next four meetings he would like each priority discussed in turn. Village Communications were then discussed in full.  1) Faster Broadband is important and work seems to be ongoing with BT to achieve this.  2) Village Website.  The Parish Council now has its own as does VOICES but Cllrs suggested there should be a separate Community Website.  It was agreed that  VOICES should decide how to move forward on this. 3) Twitter.  Would be good but needs to be carefully managed. The Chairman suggested that other groups/societies that use it should be consulted.  4) Outlook on Oxney magazine.  It was agreed that it would be good to have this on the community website and that the Editor and committee be formally asked if they would agree to this.  5)  Noticeboards.  The Parish Council has three and there is a community one which is outside the shop, the shopkeeper having control on what goes in it.  There is a 50p charge.  6) Mobile Phone coverage.  This isn't good in the village but it was agreed that this could be looked at again in the spring. It was agreed that Cllrs Rivers and Smith would report back to the Chairman of VOICES, Roger Parker.
3211.
To consider a donation to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal: Cllrs agreed a donation of £100.  The Chairman will lay the wreath.
3212.
CATs (Community Action Teams) project update:  The Chairman apologised for not getting further with this.  Cllr Parkin offered to take it on which was gratefully accepted.
3213.
To discuss and decide upon any action that needs to be taken with visibility at the Triangle:  It was agreed that a quote be obtained for cutting the hedge back alongside The Green and Coronation Field.  It was also agreed to ask if Highways could change the road markings.
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3214.
Correspondence:

a)  Anonymous letter with regard to the allegedly illegal conversion of a number of sheds and barns for living accommodation plus one large barn in the middle of conversion at Moons Green Farm – Clerk to inform Ashford Borough Council.

By email:

b)  KCC Consultation document and on-line questionnaire on street lighting – Clerk suggested putting an article in the Outlook on Oxney with the link so that parishioners could complete it themselves or give their views to the Clerk so that a response can be made at the next meeting. Clerk had already put it on the Noticeboard page of the website.


c)  NALC Survey on the National Improvement Strategy – No comment to make.


d)  AONB Report re the Stocks Road Development – circulated to Councillors at the request of Mrs Miriam Lewis – This is a very comprehensive report and councillors appreciated having sight of it and to learn of the objectives.  This will be of even more value to Ashford Borough Council who will take the points raised into account when it makes its decision on the proposed Stocks Road Development.


For noting:

e)  PKF Littlejohn – Completion of the Annual Audit for the year ended 31st March 2015.  Notice to go in Notice Board with copy of Annual Return.


Previously Circulated:


f)  Rother District Council – Draft Statement of Community Involvement Consultation     g)  Clerks  & Councils Direct     h)  Oast to Coast – Summer Issue     i)  ABC – Community Governance Review of Ashford Borough – Draft Recommendations – The Borough Council is recommending no change to the Parish boundary

Previously Forwarded by email:

j)  KALC – Councillors Information Day     k)  South East Water – The Source, Autumn 2015     l)  ABC – Planning Training for Parish Councils Training Manual     m)  Public Sector Executive Online – Whitehall to overrule councils that fail to deliver house building plans
3215.
To Authorise Payments:


a)  Clerk's expenses from 4th March to 12th October 2015.  £267.45 Agreed.

b)  Village Hall Management Committee invoice for VOICES CLP launch £20. Agreed.
3216.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance: 


i)   Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed. 


ii)  Half Yearly Statement.  To note it could be possible to support the start of a community website from Reserves.  It should also be noted that ABC might cut back on the money given to us for the Caretaker Scheme.

b)  Planning:


     Decisions received from ABC:

     15/00982/AS Stocks Mill House – Replacement of 6 existing windows with double glazed 


                            timber frame and 2 doors to side and rear of dwelling –            Listed Building 

                                                                                                                                         Consent Granted

     15/01023/AS  Pear Tree Barn, Peening Quarter – Erection of an extension.               Granted


c)  Highways  - Cllr Venning requested that the vegetation be cut back from the 30mph sign on entering the village from Tenterden and that the fact that the road surface is disintegrating at Coopers Corner be reported to Highways.

d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report

e)  Open Spaces – Cllr Green had reported that there weren't any problems.  


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report

3217. 
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


i)   VOICES – Cllr Smith offered to speak to Roger Parker, Chairman of VOICES, with regard to the anxieties over the content of the Community Led Plan expressed during the Public Session.


ii)  KALC – The Minutes would be circulated.


iii) Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom reported that the names of a Booking Clerk and Treasurer had been put forward which will make life a lot easier. 
3218.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
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3219.
Date of the next Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th November 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall Club Room
3220.
Items for Information:

a) Cllr Venning reminded Cllrs of the AGM for Action with Communities in Rural Kent


b) The Chairman had asked Cllr Venning if he would kindly complete the Home Office Consultation on Reforming the Powers of Police Staff and volunteers as it had to be in by 31st October.  Cllr Venning will forward the questionnaire for councillors to comment on and will then put the comments together on the form.


c)  The Chairman informed the meeting that by the end of December this year there will be 6 First Responders in the Tenterden Group.

The meeting closed at 21.55 hrs.

